
 

Please call to speak to our registrar or one of our counselors BEFORE un-
enrolling from your current school and starting the enrollment process at 
Braswell High School. 

Click here to see our Counseling Staff 

The school year ends on May 23rd for 2018-19. 

If you are transferring from one public school to another within the same state, you likely 
won’t have an issue with your credits transferring. However, if you are moving to Texas 
from another state or switching from a private school to public school, not all of your 
credits may transfer over. 

In the majority of cases, all or most of your classes will transfer just fine, 
but occasionally your new school will not accept credit for one or more of your 
classes. This will typically happen because those classes do not meet certain 
requirements your new school has, such as covering certain topics, meeting for the 
required number of hours, or including certain exams. 

If this happens to you, your new school will not award you credit for that class, it won’t 
show up on your new transcript, and it will appear (to your new school) as if you never 
took that class. If enough of your classes don’t transfer over, this may cause your 
graduation date to be delayed because you’ll have to take extra classes to make up 
for the credits that didn’t transfer. 

 

https://www.dentonisd.org/Page/81876

